
Board Meeting Date:  9/9/2024 

Title: 2024-2025 Superintendent Goals 

Type:  Action 

Presenter(s):  Dr. Stacie Stanley, Superintendent 

Description:  Superintendent goals are aligned to Edina Public Schools strategic plan 
priorities and MSBA/MASA performance standards model that was adopted by the EPS 
school board in 2022. 

Recommendation:  Review updated proposed goals, evidence and artifacts/metrics and 
approve proposed goals.   

Desired Outcome(s) from the Board:  Approve superintendent goals for the 2024-2025 
school year. 

Attachments: 

1. 2024-2025 Superintendent Goals

2. Minnesota School Board Association Standards

3. Edina Public Schools Strategic Plan

Overview 

In 2022, the EPS school board approved the use of the MSBA/MASA Superintendent 

Evaluation System as the tool to be used to evaluate the superintendent.  The evaluation 

system focuses on 7 Standards for Superintendent Leadership.  

The evaluation system recommends that the superintendent develop two to three district 

focused goals that are aligned to the most important work of the school district at the time and 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1f_hxmTq6vZWH-j1w2MYzPmpGsQmm-Rar/edit?usp=sharing&ouid=116537161843533650119&rtpof=true&sd=true
https://search.mnmsba.org/api/download/file-1677001550227-download-SuptEvalResourceGuide10-2022.pdf
https://resources.finalsite.net/images/v1700062926/edinaschoolsorg/f6owyrebqm7r3soe7b7g/EPSStrategicPlan_2020-2030.pdf


with the seven standards for superintendent leadership listed above. In addition, each year the 

superintendent has incorporated strategic priorities and benchmarks to connect the evaluations 

system to the work of Edina Public Schools.  

The goals are outlined in the recommended format noted in the MSBA/MASA evaluation system 

(see image of model below).  

The superintendent has used feedback from the 2023-2024 end of the school year evaluation 

along with an analysis of district academic, student social emotional, staff satisfaction and 

community feedback data to generate her goals.  In addition, due to the continuous cycle of 

salary benefit negotiations and its critical connection to the overall fiscal health of the school 

district, the superintendent has included goals and benchmarks in this area. The descriptors for 

the ratings are taken from the evaluation system. 

The initial draft 2024-2025 goals were reviewed at the school board work session on Tuesday, 

July 23, 2024.  The superintendent has incorporated feedback to include specific artifacts or 

metrics that will be used to assess progress towards goals. In addition, the superintendent has 

moved the information for goal area, evaluation standard, and strategic plan focus area from the 

highlighted band (as outlined in image above) to the goals statement area to allow it to be more 

prominent for the reader.  

The updated goals were reviewed at the school board regular session on August 5, 2024, with 

no further feedback for modification.   


